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The Government is of the view that the development of a container terminal at the Port of Newcastle would require large road and rail infrastructure upgrades to address congestion/capacity issues that would arise. This would require the State to invest in infrastructure in Newcastle when Port Kembla is closer to container customers, distribution centres and intermodal facilities and has an existing corridor in place which supports dedicated rail freight. 

Port Botany and Port Kembla were leased in 2013. Both the draft and final December 2012 NSW Long Term Transport Master Plan stated “Port Botany will continue to serve as NSW’s major container port and will be supported to maintain its productivity and competitiveness while managing growing freight volumes.” 

Both the draft (November 2012) and final (November 2013) NSW Freight and Ports Strategy stated “Over the next 20 years, NSW ports will need to focus on their primary markets. Port Botany will remain the key container port in NSW, given current planning and investments to date” and also stated in the draft (November 2012) and final (December 2013) that “Port Kembla has been identified as the location for the development of a future (“high intensity” – in draft version) container terminal to augment the capacity of Port Botany when required.” 

This policy position is reflected in the Port Botany and Port Kembla Port Commitment Deeds (PCDs). 

When Newcastle Port was leased in 2014, some of the State’s obligations to NSW Ports were contractually passed through to the Lessee of Newcastle Port. This arrangement was known to bidders and the ACCC ahead of the transaction and is documented in the Port of Newcastle PCD.
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Port Commitment Deeds Nature and Status 

In summary, under the Port Botany and Port Kembla Port Commitment Deeds, (PCD) support (in the form of foregone wharfage) is payable by the State to the Port Botany / Kembla Port Manager if all of the following conditions are met: 

• Container volumes through Newcastle exceed a threshold level of 30,000 TEUs (twenty-foot equivalent units) as at June 2013 escalated at the higher of 6% pa or the growth rate of container throughput at Port Botany (‘excess’). The threshold has to be exceeded for two years. (Container volumes at Newcastle are currently about 10,000 TEU – see below). 

• The Port Manager demonstrates to the reasonable satisfaction of the State that Port Botany or Port Kembla is not at full capacity. 

• The Port Manager demonstrates to the reasonable satisfaction of the State that container throughput is less than it would have been if Newcastle did not exceed the threshold and that there is a reasonable, material, causal connection between the ‘excess’ at Newcastle and the reduction in trade at Botany / Kembla. 

Under the Newcastle Port Commitment Deed, the financial obligations of the State under this arrangement are passed to the Newcastle Port lessee. 

To date, Port of Newcastle has not paid any PCD support related amounts to the State. The State’s container trade needs will be able to be accommodated by Port Botany well into the future. 

The PCDs are contractual agreements which both NSW Ports and the Port of Newcastle agreed to and signed at the time of each transaction. During the Port Botany/Kembla and Newcastle Port transactions, bidders were aware of the PCD arrangements.
